MUGG AND RHEA FAMILY PHOTOGRAPHS CA. 1860S-CA. 1910S

| Collection Information | 1 |
|------------------------|---|
| Biographical Sketch | 2 |
| Scope and Content Note | 7 |
| Series Contents | 8 |

Processed by

Barbara Quigley 20 July 2022

Manuscript and Visual Collections Department William Henry Smith Memorial Library Indiana Historical Society 450 West Ohio Street Indianapolis, IN 46202-3269

www.indianahistory.org

COLLECTION INFORMATION

VOLUME OF 1 half-size photograph box; 2 cased images

COLLECTION:

COLLECTION

DATES:

Ca. 1860s-ca. 1910s

PROVENANCE: 2000.0484 purchased from Heritage Photo Services,

Indianapolis, 2000;

2001.0839 purchased from Cowan's Auctions, Inc., Cincinnati,

Ohio, 2001

RESTRICTIONS: None

COPYRIGHT:

REPRODUCTION

RIGHTS:

Permission to reproduce or publish material in this collection

must be obtained from the Indiana Historical Society.

ALTERNATE FORMATS:

RELATED HOLDINGS:

ACCESSION NUMBER:

2000.0484, 2001.0839

NOTES:

BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCH

The Mugg family of Owen County and the Rhea family of Morgan County, Indiana, united with the marriage of Nancy Jane Mugg and John L. Rhea in December 1868. Surnames of descendants and extended family include DeVore, Landrum, Mannan, Mason, Walters, and Cunningham.

The Mugg Family

Nancy Jane Mugg was born in Owen County, Indiana, on 15 August 1849 to Kentucky natives Elder John Mugg (1800–1867) and his second wife, Fanny Fiddler Mugg. Her father was born 16 March 1800 to John and Rebecca Truex Mugg. He was a Baptist minister, listed as a clergyman at the time of the 1850 census. In the 1860 census he is listed as a farmer. Elder John Mugg's first wife was Parmelia "Milly" (or "Millie") Milton (1802–1848), and his children by her included John Milton (1824–1903), Richard (1830–1893), Martha J. (Whitaker) (1838–1906), Emily (Walters) (1841–1925), and William Riley Mugg.

Elder John Mugg married Fanny Fiddler in October 1848 in Martinsville, Morgan County. In addition to Nancy Jane, they had at least three other children together: Benjamin Franklin (1852–1938), Mary Frances (DeVore) (1854–1940), and Adoniram Judson Mugg (1860–1941). After Elder John's death, Fanny married William Davis (1820–1907) in January 1875 in Owen County. Fanny lived to be 100 years old (18 August 1825–25 October 1925). It appears that Fanny's mother's maiden name may have been Cunningham.

Nancy J.'s half-brothers, Richard and William Mugg, married sisters Elizabeth and Clarinda Surber. The sisters were daughters of Isaac Adam Surber (1801–1853) and Artemisia Mayfield Surber (1804–1863), who lived in Owen County. One of their other daughters, Mary (1832–1891), married Joel Ogles (1833–1908) of Morgan County.

Richard Mugg was born 5 February 1830. He married Elizabeth Surber (1830–1883) in October 1851 in Owen County. Their children included ten sons and a daughter: Jeremiah E. (1852–1911), Joseph Thomas (1854–1924), Isaac Newton (1857–1921), John H. (1859–1924), George D. McClellan (1861–1911), James N. (died as an infant in 1864), Riley Morton (1864–1946), Belle V. (Morris) (1867–1898), Benjamin Franklin (1869–1960), Charles Surber (1872–1931), and Henry Mayfield (1875–1939). Richard was a farmer in Owen County throughout his life. He died on 13 July 1893.

William Riley Mugg was born 8 March 1845. He married Clarinda Surber (1844–1926) in December 1863 in Owen County. Their three children were Jarvis (1864–1866), Mandiza (1867–1872), and Mary Maude (1874–1965). He was a farmer in Owen County, but moved to Indianapolis by 1910, where he was the proprietor of a grocery store. He later worked as an elevator operator for G. and J. Tire Co. William died 11 December 1917 in Indianapolis, and was buried in Quincy, Owen County, Indiana.

Mary Maude Mugg was born 17 January 1874 in Gosport, Owen County. After joining her parents in Indianapolis, she worked for various employers as an office assistant, typist,

bookkeeper, and secretary. She died on 25 April 1965 in Indianapolis and was buried in Quincy.

Nancy J.'s half-sister, Emily "Emma" Mugg, was born 7 September 1841. She married Columbus Walters (1834–1876) in September 1858 in Owen County. They had a daughter, Katherine "Kate" Walters (Stuckey) (1859–1936). Emma Walters died in Gosport on 4 February 1925.

Nancy J.'s brother, Benjamin Franklin Mugg, was born 11 January 1852 in Owen County. He married Martha "Mattie" L. Gillaspy in 1879. He was listed as a farmer in the 1880 and 1900 censuses; as a minister in 1910; as an express messenger for the railroad in 1920; and again as a farmer in 1930. Their children included Georgia (1880–1882), Edythe D. (Patrick) (1884–1908), Edna V. (Walters) (1885–1974), and Ernest LeRoy (1889–1970). Benjamin died 3 May 1938 in Quincy.

Nancy J.'s sister, Mary Frances Mugg, was born 13 May 1854 in Owen County. In December 1875 she married Joseph Preston DeVore (1854-1929). Their children included: Teresa "Tressie," Mildred, Florence "Flossie," Burch (1888–1890), and Geraldine (born ca. 1902). Sometime between 1900 and 1910 the family moved from Owen County to Marion County. Mary died 26 February 1940 in Indianapolis.

Teresa "Tressie" DeVore was born 9 November 1876 in Owen County. There she married Charles "Charley" Campbell Davis (1874–1948) in October 1906. Teresa died 28 January 1911 in Indianapolis.

Mildred DeVore was born 16 April 1882 or 1883 in Owen County. She married Jefferson "Jeff" Cassel (1877–1966) in July 1904 in Quincy. They had a daughter, Winifred DeVore Cassel (Gillett) (1908–1985). Mildred died on 9 December 1917 in Indianapolis of septicemia during pregnancy. In the 1920 census, Jeff and Winifred are shown living with Mildred's parents and her sister Flossie.

Florence "Flossie" DeVore was born 5 August 1885 in Owen County. She married Herbert Trask (1882-1963) in December 1925. Herbert was the proprietor of a jewelry store in Indianapolis. Living with Herbert and Flossie at the time of the 1930 census were Flossie's widowed mother and niece Winifred. Flossie died on 9 October 1960 in Indianapolis.

Nancy J. Mugg's brother, Adoniram Judson (A.J.) Mugg, was born 6 July 1860 in Owen County. He married Permelia A. "Anna" Myers (1863–1890) in September 1882. They had a son, Ivan (1886–1892). In September 1893 he married Amanda Sadie Lambert (1866–1944). Their children included Irvin (1894–1899), Eunice (Holley) (1895–1979), and Ruby (born 1899). In the 1900 and 1910 censuses, A.J. Mugg is listed as a farmer. In 1914 he was appointed postmaster in Quincy, Indiana. The 1920 census shows that he still held that post at that time. In the 1930 census he is listed as a farmer again. He died on 22 February 1941 in Owen County.

The Rhea Family

John L. Rhea was born 15 February 1837 in Virginia to George G. Rhea (1800–1864) and Dorcas (sometimes spelled Darcus) Lowrey Rhea (1802–1855). His siblings included Joseph Walker, Jane (1826–1856), Margaret A. (Landrum) (1831–1863), James Lowrey, Hester H. (Nicholas), William C. (1848–1917), and Mary Elizabeth (Gum) (ca. mid-1840s–1899). At the time of the 1850 census, the family was living in Tennessee, but had moved to Indiana by 1855.

Joseph Walker Rhea was born 28 December 1825 in Virginia. His first wife was Sirintha Ann [O'Dear?] (1832–1864). They had two sons, George (1853–1917) and James I. (1856–1924), and a daughter, Flora Bell Rhea (Ryan) (1858–1929). Sirintha and infant died in 1864 and were buried in Cloverdale, Indiana. Joseph married his second wife, Elizabeth Shoemaker (1840–1920), in December 1864. They had a daughter, Syrintha (Shields) (1865–1949), and son, Walter (1872–1930). By 1893, the family had moved from Morgan County to Nebraska. Joseph died in Nebraska on 20 November 1898.

Margaret A. Rhea was born 6 October 1831 (or possibly a few years earlier) in Virginia. She married William R. Landrum (1834–1877) in Tennessee in 1853. They had a son, James Wesley Landrum (1855–1916). Margaret died 13 November 1863 in Terre Haute, Indiana.

James Wesley Landrum was born on 6 May 1855 in Indiana. He married Kate Tolbert (1853–1906) in February 1878 in Terre Haute. At the time of the 1880 census, he was a teacher, and his cousin, Hattie Rhea, was living with him and his wife. By 1890, he was a manager at the Terre Haute Coal and Lime Company. His and Kate's children included Robert Dallas (1882–1945), Margaret (1885–1953), and Ruth (Bunce) (ca. 1891–1965). James married Mary Z. Dallas in Minnesota in February 1909. They had a daughter, Elizabeth (1912–1989). James died in Terre Haute on 25 May 1916.

James W. and Kate Landrum's daughter, Margaret Landrum, was born 12 February 1885 in Terre Haute. She graduated from DePauw University in Greencastle, as a Phi Beta Kappa member. She travelled to Europe and worked as a missionary in India for many years. She died in Pennsylvania on 21 October 1953.

James Lowrey Rhea was born 17 July 1833 in Virginia. He was a farmer in Johnson County, who appears to have changed the spelling of his last name to Ray. With his first wife, Perlina Buckner (1837–1864), his children included Laura Jane (Covert) (1856–1910), Margaret A. (Bridges) (1857–1931), George Washington (1860–1929), and Perlina (1864–1865). With his second wife, Susan Byers (1838–1917), his children included Hettie May (Stout) (1866–1941), William Thomas (1869–1935), Charles John (1872–1942), Emma (Burton) (1877–1961), and Evert James (1880–1882). James Lowrey Ray died 21 November 1902 in his home near Trafalgar, Indiana.

Mary Elizabeth Rhea was born in Virginia; various years in the 1840s have been found for her birth. She married Anderson Gum (1842–1880) in Morgan County in November 1864. Their children included William Edward "Eddie" (1865–1936), James Robert (1867–1944), and Bert (1872–1874). She died in Martinsville on 11 December 1899.

Descendants of Nancy Jane Mugg and John L. Rhea

John L. Rhea was a farmer in Eminence, Morgan County. His first wife was Nancy A. Walters (1842–1867), whom he married in October 1861. With her he had two daughters, Hattie Laura (Mason) (1862–1942) and Minnie, who died at the age of three weeks on 1 September 1867. Nancy A. died the next month.

Hattie L. Rhea was born 9 July 1862. She married Frank Hiram Mason (1852–1941) in June 1888 in Vigo County. They moved to Memphis, Tennessee, where Frank worked as a bookkeeper. Their children included Rhea Winifred Mason (born in September 1894), Francis "Frank" Sprague Mason (1899–1968), and Maude Hattie (Hall) (1901–1995). By 1920, Hattie and Frank and their two younger children had moved to San Diego, California. Hattie died there on 30 July 1942.

John L. Rhea had three additional children with his second wife, Nancy Jane Mugg: Marie Antoinette "Nettie," Katherine "Kate" (November 1870–15 April 1896), and James O'Dell Rhea.

Nettie Rhea was born 21 August 1869 in Eminence. She married George McClellan Mannan (1864–1940) in May 1888 in Morgan County. They had three daughters: Vida Lois (Kraft) (1889–1980), Ruth (Nutter) (1894–1974), and Georgia (Hill, Morris) (26 July 1896–27 October 1986). Nettie died 14 November 1945 in Washington, Daviess County, Indiana.

George McClellan Mannan was born in Owen County on 17 June 1864. He operated a laundry business in Martinsville. By 1930, he and Nettie had moved to Washington in Daviess County, and he operated a laundry business there. He died in Daviess County on 3 April 1940.

Vida Lois Mannan Kraft was born 23 August 1889 in Eminence. She attended Martinsville High School and later became a music teacher there, before teaching in Chicago. In 1927 she married R.G. Kraft of New Haven, Connecticut. She was divorced by 1932, when she took a trip to England. By 1940 she was a resident of Madison State Hospital in Madison, Indiana, where she stayed for forty years. She died in a nursing home in Washington, Daviess County, on 3 December 1980.

Ruth Mannan was born 4 January 1894. In September 1914 she married DeNoyelles Nutter (1893–1970) in Kankakee, Illinois. At the time of the 1920 census, they lived in Martinsville, where DeNoyelles worked in the laundry business. By 1930 they had moved to Washington in Daviess County, where he was proprietor of a laundry business. They had three children: George Huitt (1915–1991), Vida Rheamaya "Rhea" (Raper) (1918–1999), and Patricia R. (Pride) (1930–1994). By 1950, Ruth and her husband had moved back to Martinsville. Ruth died in Danville, Hendricks County, Indiana, on 29 November 1974.

James O'Dell Rhea was born 9 July 1874 in Eminence. After graduating from DePauw, he studied to become a physician at Indiana Medical College. He served with the 159th Indiana Volunteer Infantry in the Spanish American War and later in World War I, achieving the rank of Major. He married Iva Cloe Watson (1882–1927) in December 1909. He was a

widower for a long time, but a few months before his death he married Myrtle Bowerman, a friend from Linden in Montgomery County. He died 30 July 1938.

John L. Rhea died 13 April 1909 in Martinsville. At the time of the 1910 census, Nancy J. was living with her daughter Nettie's family in Martinsville. At the time of the 1930 census, Nancy J. was living in Linden with her widowed son James O. and his son, James Fredrick Rhea (28 November 1911–19 December 1985). By 1940 Nancy J. was living with Nettie and her husband in Washington, Daviess County. Nancy J. Mugg Rhea died there on 29 March 1942.

Sources:

Ancestrylibrary.com (Accessed 20 July 2022):

Find a Grave

Indiana, U.S., Birth Certificates, 1907-1944

Indiana, U.S., Death Certificates, 1899-2011

Indiana, U.S., Marriage Index, 1800–1941

Indiana, U.S., Marriage Index, 1806–1861

Indiana, U.S., Marriages, 1810–2001

Minnesota, U.S., Marriages Index, 1849–1950

Montgomery County, Indiana, U.S., Obituary Index, 1877–2010

New York, U.S., Arriving Passenger and Crew Lists, 1820-1957

Pennsylvania, U.S., Death Certificates, 1906–1968

United States Federal Census, 1850, 1860, 1870, 1880, 1900, 1910, 1920, 1930, 1940

U.S., Appointments of U.S. Postmasters, 1832–1971

U.S., City Directories, 1822-1995

U.S., Headstone Applications for Military Veterans, 1925–1970

U.S., School Yearbooks, 1900–1999

U.S., World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940–1947

The Reporter-Times (Martinsville, Indiana). "Kraft-Mannan," 3 December 1927, page 2 <newspapers.com>. Accessed 20 July 2022.

SCOPE AND CONTENT NOTE

This collection consists primarily of photographs of the extended families and descendants of Nancy Jane Mugg of Owen County and her husband, John L. Rhea, of Morgan County, Indiana. Other surnames of relatives whose portraits are in this collection include DeVore, Landrum, Mannan, Mason, Walters, Ogles, and Cunningham.

This collection comes from two different accessions. The largest one was 2000.0484, which was a photograph album that had belonged to Nancy Jane Mugg Rhea. The album was in poor condition, so the photographs were removed from it, along with a few items of ephemera that had been inserted between pages of the album. The most noteworthy item of ephemera is a letter from John and Nancy's daughter, Nettie Mannan, to her sister Kate, written in 1894. The processor wrote the page numbers on the backs of the photographs to indicate the order in which they appeared in the album. However, this collection is not arranged in that order, but rather in family groupings. The order in which the photos appeared in the album did not seem to follow any chronological or other order.

The smaller accession, 2001.0839, included the two cased images of John L. Rhea and his first wife, Nancy A. Walters Rhea, a later cabinet card portrait of John, and one of the copies of the family posed outside their farmhouse.

The collection is arranged into five series:

Series 1: Mugg Family Photographs – This series is composed of Mugg, Walters, DeVore, Ogles, and Davis portraits.

Series 2: Rhea Family Photographs -- This series consists of portraits of John L. Rhea and his first wife, and John's siblings and their descendants, including members of the Landrum family.

Series 3: John L. Rhea and Nancy J. Mugg Rhea and Descendants – This series includes individual portraits of the couple and of their children – as well as John's daughter by his first wife – their grandchildren, and a son-in-law. This includes the Mannan and Mason families. A group portrait of the family posed outside their farmhouse in Eminence is also in this series.

Series 4: Unidentified Portraits – This series is composed of eight portraits that are either unidentified or only partially identified, including one of Mary Cunningham, who may be a relative of Fanny Fiddler Mugg Davis, the mother of Nancy Jane Mugg Rhea.

Series 5: Correspondence and Ephemera – This series consists of four items that were found inserted between the pages of Nancy J. Mugg Rhea's photograph album. They include a letter, two cards, and a poem clipped from a newspaper.

SERIES CONTENTS

Series 1: Mugg Family Photographs

| CONTENTS | CONTAINER |
|---|-----------------|
| Elder John Mugg – carte-de-visite [ca. early 1860s] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| Jane Mugg – carte-de-visite [ca. early 1860s] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Great-Grandmother Davis" [Fanny Fiddler Mugg Davis] – tintype in paper mat [ca. 1860] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Great Grandma Mugg" [Fanny Fiddler Mugg Davis] – carte-de-visite [ca. 1870] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Uncle Ben Mugg" [Benjamin Franklin Mugg, son of Elder John and Fanny] – carte-de-visite [ca. 1870s] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Uncle Judson" [Adoniram Judson Mugg] as a boy – carte-de-visite [ca. 1870] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Frank Mugg / son of Richard" [Benjamin Franklin Mugg] – cabinet card [ca. 1890] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "John Mugg / son of Richard Mugg" [John H. Mugg] — cabinet card photo by Mrs. K. Bryant of Indianapolis [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Maude Mugg / cousin to Nettie" [Mary Maude Mugg, daughter of William Riley Mugg and Clarinda Mugg] – cabinet card photo by Kerr of Spencer, Indiana [ca. 1890] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Ogles" [possibly Joel Ogles, brother-in-law to the wives of Richard and William Mugg, or one of Joel's relatives] – cabinet card photo by M.B. Collins of Martinsville, Indiana [ca. 1880s]. [The 1900 census shows that John and Nancy J. Rhea had several Ogles neighbors in Morgan County.] | Box 1, Folder 1 |
| "Aunt Emma Walters / Grandma Rhea's Sister" [Emily "Emma" Mugg Walters] – carte-de-visite [ca. 1860s] | Box 1, Folder 2 |

| "Aunt Emma Walker" (sic) [Note written in album by this photo said, "Sister to Grandma Rhea."] [Emily "Emma" Mugg Walters] – carte-de-visite [ca. 1870s] | Box 1, Folder 2 |
|--|-----------------|
| "Aunt Emma Walters / Sister to Grandma" [Emily "Emma" Mugg Walters] – real photo postcard [ca. 1910s] | Box 1, Folder 2 |
| "Aunt Mary DeVore, age 16" [Mary Frances Mugg DeVore] – carte-de-visite [ca. 1870] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| "Flossie DeVore / Grandma Rhea's niece" – small mounted oval photo [ca. early 1900s] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| "Flossie DeVore / cousin" – cabinet card photo by J.C. Croy of Cloverdale, Indiana [ca. 1890] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| Mildred DeVore [identified on album page] – cabinet card photo by J.C. Croy of Cloverdale [ca. 1890] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| "Tressie DeVore" [Teresa "Tressie" DeVore] – cabinet card photo by J.C. Croy of Cloverdale [ca. 1890] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| "Grandma Rhea's Sister / Aunt Mary DeVore & Flossie" [Mary Frances Mugg DeVore and daughter, Flossie] – cabinet card [ca. early 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| Unidentified young woman [possibly one of the DeVore] – cabinet card photo by J.C. Croy of Cloverdale [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 3 |
| Unidentified young boy – cabinet card photo by J.C. Croy of Cloverdale [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 3 |

Series 2: Rhea Family Photographs

| CONTENTS | CONTAINER |
|--|-----------------|
| John Rhea, cased image portrait [ca. 1860s] | Cased Images |
| Nancy A. Walters Rhea, cased image portrait, 1866 | Cased Images |
| "Joe W. Rhea / Brother to John L." [Joseph Walker Rhea, with woman, presumably his second wife, Elizabeth Shoemaker Rhea] – cabinet card photo by Mrs. M.J. Wyatt of Holdrege, Nebraska [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 4 |

| "Grandpa's brother / Jim Rhea" [John L. Rhea's |
|---|
| brother, James Lowrey Rhea (Ray), with woman, |
| presumably his second wife, Susan Byers Rhea (Ray)] |
| – cabinet card photo by A.G. Hicks of Franklin, |
| Indiana [ca. 1890s] |

"Margaret Landrum / cousin" [daughter of James W. and Kate Landrum] – cabinet card photo by Eppert & Son of Terre Haute, Indiana, portrait as a child [ca. 1890]

Box 1, Folder 5

Box 1, Folder 5

Box 1, Folder 4

"Frank Landrum / cousin to Nettie" [was not able to find records for anyone with this name related to this family] – carte-de-visite photo by Wright's New Photographic Gallery, Terre Haute [portrait of a young man, ca. 1870s]

Series 3: John L. Rhea and Nancy J. Mugg Rhea and Descendants

| CONTENTS | CONTAINER |
|--|-----------------|
| "John L. Rhea / (Grandpa)" – cabinet card photo by H.T. Biel of Terre Haute [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 6 |
| "Nancy Jane Rhea / Grandma" – cabinet card photo by H.T. Biel of Terre Haute [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 6 |
| Rhea family standing in yard with house in the background on their farm in Eminence, Indiana. Left to right: John L Rhea, Nancy J. Mugg Rhea, Nettie Rhea Mannan holding baby Vida Mannan, Fanny Fiddler Mugg Davis (sitting in doorway), Kate Rhea, James O'Dell Rhea – mounted photo by A.M. Anderson [ca. autumn 1889]) – 2 copies, 1 with names written below on mat | Box 1, Folder 6 |
| "Aunt Hattie" [Hattie L. Rhea Mason, daughter of John L. Rhea and his first wife, Nancy A. Walters Rhea] – carte-de-visite photo by Wright's of Terre Haute [ca. 1880] | Box 1, Folder 7 |
| "Aunt Hattie / Nettie's ½ sister" [Hattie L. Rhea Mason] – cabinet card photo by H.T. Biel of Terre Haute [ca. late 1880s] | Box 1, Folder 7 |

| "Uncle Frank Mason / married Hattie" – cabinet card photo by H.T. Biel of Terre Haute – 2 copies, different style mounts [ca. late 1880s] | Box 1, Folder 7 |
|---|-----------------|
| "Aunt Hattie" [Hattie L. Rhea Mason] – cabinet card photo by Bingham & Bingham of Memphis, Tennessee [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 7 |
| "Uncle Frank" [Frank Hiram Mason] – cabinet card photo by Bingham & Bingham of Memphis, Tennessee [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 7 |
| Rhea Winifred Mason as an infant – cabinet card photo by Bingham of Memphis, Tennessee [ca. 1895] <i>See also:</i> folder 9 for a photo of Rhea with her cousins Vida and Ruth Mannan. | Box 1, Folder 7 |
| Kate and Nettie Rhea as young girls – matted tintype [ca. 1874] | Box 1, Folder 8 |
| "Aunt Kate / age 13" [Kate Rhea] – carte-de-visite photo by D.H. Wright of Terre Haute [ca. 1883–1884] | Box 1, Folder 8 |
| Nettie Rhea, age 14 – carte-de-visite photo by Wright's of Terre Haute [ca. 1883–1884] | Box 1, Folder 8 |
| George Mannan, age 20 – carte-de-visite photo by M.B. Collins of Martinsville [ca. 1884] | Box 1, Folder 8 |
| Nettie Rhea – matted tintype [Written on back: "June 7 th , 1887 / Nettie Rhea Mannan." However, if this is Nettie, the date is more likely 1877, comparing to the other photos of Nettie in this folder.] | Box 1, Folder 8 |
| "Mama age 24 / Aunt Kate age 23" [Nettie and Kate Rhea] – cabinet card photo by Summers of Bloomington, Ind. [ca. 1893–1894] | Box 1, Folder 8 |
| Vida L. Mannan as a young girl – cabinet card photo by J.C. Croy of Cloverdale [ca. 1892] | Box 1, Folder 9 |
| Rhea Mason, Vida Mannan, and Ruth Mannan as young children – cabinet card photo by Wilhite and Niceley of Bloomington, Ind. [ca. 1896] | Box 1, Folder 9 |

| Vida L. Mannan in a costume with a crown and wings – mounted photo by Ennis Bros. of Martinsville [ca. 1902] | Box 1, Folder 9 |
|--|------------------|
| "Jim Rhea / 9 mo." [James O'Dell Rhea] – matted tintype [ca. April 1875] | Box 1, Folder 10 |
| "Dr. James O. Rhea" – mounted photo by F.N. Hunton of Greencastle, Ind. [ca. 1900] | Box 1, Folder 10 |
| "Uncle / Dr. James O. Rhea / Linden, Ind." – cabinet card photo by Kerr & Cammack of Greencastle [ca. early 1900s] | Box 1, Folder 10 |

Series 4: Unidentified Portraits

| CONTENTS | CONTAINER |
|--|------------------|
| "Great Aunt Mary Cunningham" – matted tintype [possibly related to Fanny Fiddler, whose mother's maiden name was Frances Cunningham] | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| "Grandma Rhea's mother's sister / great-great-great- aunt" – carte-de-visite of a man and woman [faded] | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| Young woman in sailor-style dress – small mounted photo | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| Young child in gingham dress, seated – carte-de-visite photo by Prof. W.R. Davis' Phoenix Gallery in Gosport, Ind. | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| Young man facing to the right – carte-de-visite photo by B.F. Card of Emporia, Kansas [ca. 1880s] | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| Man facing to the left – cabinet card photo by Stigleman & Kautz of Terre Haute [written on back: "to Aunt Nan Rhea"] [ca. 1890s] | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| Baby facing to the left – cabinet card photo by R.T. Jones of Greencastle, Ind. | Box 1, Folder 11 |
| Two young children in similar dresses – cabinet card photo | Box 1, Folder 11 |

Series 5: Correspondence and Ephemera

| CONTENTS | CONTAINER |
|--|------------------|
| Letter from Nettie Rhea Mannan to her sister Kate, written in Bloomington, Indiana, on 11 October 1894. She writes about trying to find a sewing job for someone named Mamie, mentions someone who had Typhoid fever, mentions her husband George and daughter Vida. The letter has four pages all on one piece of folded paper. [original plus photocopy] | Box 1, Folder 12 |
| Valentine card with violets [written on back: "To Grandpa and Grandma from Ruth Mannan"] | Box 1, Folder 12 |
| Easter card [insert from Lion Coffee] | Box 1, Folder 12 |
| Newspaper clipping of poem titled "The Bridge" by Henry Wadsworth Longfellow [photocopy made] | Box 1, Folder 12 |